COUNTY OF MENDOCINO BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 501 LOW GAP ROAD, ROOM 1010 UKIAH CA 95482

Board of Supervisors' Email: bos@mendocinocounty.org

August 22, 2020

EXECUTIVE OFFICE

PER

UKIAN, ALIFORNIA

2020 AUG 25 AM 11 31

Esteemed Board Members,

I/we are in opposition to the proposed name change from Ridgewood Road to Old Boy Scout Road as specified in the September 1, 2020, Memorandum directed to you signed by Russell Ford, County Planning and Building Services (PBS).

The duplicate address that requires correction noted in the Memorandum was created in error by PBS staff and, its remedy, should not be visited on the balance of the parcels which use our private road to access our parcel.

We encourage you to recognize the burden this change will have on me/us and will create added confusion and costs to me/us.

I/we urge you to not adopt the proposed name change Old Boy Scout Road.

Sincerely,

Douglas Mord

print name(s)

Ridgewood Rd

Ridgewood Road situs address

I have lived at this Address For 44 yrs
using public Satety AS a reason is Not VizI'd
Cal Fine uses My property as a straging
Site For their trucks, because of ease of tunar round
I Asked Fire Fighters From out of State during our Fire and
was told it was not a problem, there is a great deal
of cost and inconvenience for All on this road. No Arment deal